	



	
THORNLEIGH-WEST PUBLIC SCHOOL

P&C Meeting Agenda

Tuesday 26th November 2013




1.0 Opening and Apologies – Hannah Grummet, Tony Smallwood

Attended: Judy Reilly, Dana Loguidice, Nicole Reid, Veryan McAllister, Laurelle Knight, Kerryn Daly, David Stanton, Michelle Christopher, Jane Pines, Jenny Chaplin, Finbar O’Doherty, Julie Granville.

2.0 Advanced Life Photography: Mark Taylor
3 Types of Packages, some have options.
1. Similar to current package, all have digital download, some variations in size of photos: classic $22, booklet/portraits Basic $32,  

2. Basic Pack – family, cardboard, class and composite, and can order potrait page $30
3. Photo Book – a lot of schools use, more as a keepsake, 12 page booklet Group only $22, $30 package, extra $3 portrait sheet. Comes with free digital download.
Voted to go ahead with option 1 so people can get use to mew company, maybe look at Photo book in 2015, leave around for people to have a look at.
3.0 Minutes of the Meeting – 22nd October 2013
Veryan McAllister said the minutes were missing the approval for P&C to pay for the multi Lit books at about $22 each, approx $1000 in total, to be amended to minutes.

Moved – Veryan McAllister seconded Kerryn Daly
4.0 Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
4.1 Flashing Lights – response from Transport & Roads, stating the schedule for the Flashing Lights program will be developed in early 2014, and scheduled by local government area for cost effectiveness.
4.2 Safe crossing initiatives – NRMA grant – no response as yet. A NRMA road safety awareness day is being held on 18 March at school.
4.3 ETTTA Update – Speaking with Matt Kean, wanting to get Nth Ryde site, but is earmarked for development, would like them to wait. They are not using Quarter Sessions/Duffy Ave to enter the Westleigh site, from P&C perspective all good, however the residents don’t want this in Westleigh.  A letter from Planning and Infrastructure was received to acknowledge the P&C’s letter to the ETTTA proposal.
5.0 Correspondence – Christmas card from Flexischools, given to Canteen

6.0 Principal’s Report
1. Staffing 

· Advertisement for the position of principal at TWPS closes tomorrow. Shortlisting Monday 2nd December with interviews Friday 9th December.
2. Classes 2014 

· Based on current number calculations, it is looking likely there will be a composite for each stage next year. Numbers, however, may change as new enrolments arrive. Numbers are unpredictable right up to day 1, 2014. Therefore, it is not uncommon at many schools not to be able to form new classes on the first or second day of school. Principals are restricted by strict staffing formula, which allocates a number of teachers at the school based on the numbers. Principals have to juggle a ‘best fit’.

3. School security

· School Safety & Security Directorate visited the school to do an assessment.

4. School self-evaluation

An anti-bullying culture is promoted at school (Staff 96%, Parents 69% agree)

Parental concerns regarding bullying are handled in a satisfactory manner (Staff 96%, Parents 63% agree)

My school addresses bullying appropriately (Students 78% agree)

I can talk with the teacher if I’m concerned about bullying (Students 83% agree)

My school encourages me to do my best (Students 90% agree)

My school has a good variety of learning opportunities (Students 96% agree)

Reward systems are fair and promote achievements (Students 80%, Parents 56%, Staff 76% agree)

Teachers assist students if they are having difficulty (Students 96% agree)

Technology available at TWPS is adequate (Staff 23% agree)

Prefer fixed desktops over mobile devices (Staff 26%, Students 47%, Parents 32% agree)

I would comfortably recommend TWPS to a friend (Parents 94% agree

5. Technology – 

Mobile devices (on order). DEC roll out of 22 units – technology committee looking at priorities. Notebook computers already deployed (Thanks to Laura Sivis)
6. Events to come - Term 4

· School captains elections, 2nd December

· Sports captains elections, 6th December

· Year 6 Fun Day, 3rd December

· Year 6 Farewell, 6th December

· Presentation Day 11th December

· 3-6 Awards Day 12th December

· K-2 Awards Day, 13th December

· End of year show – Electric Music & class parties, 17th December

· Talent quest, last day for students, 18th December

· Staff Development Days, 19th & 20th December
7.   We have been successful in applying for hosting an NRMA Science & Road Safety Day in 2014.  NRMA Motoring & Services will be visiting the school on Tuesday, 18 March 2014 to deliver the program. This program is delivered free of charge to 100 primary schools across NSW and ACT as part of NRMA’s commitment to increasing the safety of children on the road Thank you to Miss Soley for her success in applying for this program.
8. Thank you to P&C for support in 2013
7.0 Other Reports – from P&C Subcommittees

7.1 President – Dana Logiudice 

· Main focus tea and tissues for new Kindy parents in 2014

· Teachers thank you lunch 9th December

· Finding new P&C president 

7.2 Treasurer – David Stanton

· Raised $137000, given back $77000 to school, total exp $133000

· Outstanding income – Canteen $6000 and Uniform shop $5000 budgeted, learning support and whiteboard payments

· $42000 current account

· $33000 term deposit

7.3 Uniform shop – Nicole Reid

· Financial Position 
Cash in bank 



$25,092.44
Outstanding debt to suppliers 
$10,972.00 (pending credit from Cowan and Lewis)
Pre loved cheques to be cashed 
$366.00
Refund cheques to be cashed 
$236.50
Balance of cash 


$13,517.94

· Sales from 18 June to 31 July = $26,406.00
(A total of 406 items)

· Kindy Fit Outs for 2014 – I have had approx 30 appointments so far with a few walk-ins as well so expecting more of a rush towards the end of Term 4..??

· Stationery Packs – Westleigh Newsagency have advised the packs are ready and are being delivered next Thursday, parents who have pre-ordered will be advised of this asap.

· Cowan and Lewis error – Our supplier of summer shirts incorrectly sent us girls short sleeve shirts instead of boys….Peter has therefore taken the yellow piping off the collar however he has agreed to a 25% discount as we will not be able to sell them at full price.

A BIG thank you to all my volunteers for all their wonderful help
7.4 Canteen – Karen Edmond report

· The canteen will be closed on the last week of school - for cleaning.

· We are in need of helpers on Friday as it is the fifth Friday of the month.

· On Friday December 6 we are having meal deals with free ice treats for the students

· On Friday December 13 we will have Slushie's with sour worms again
7.5 MDFDGG – Judy Reilly

· Have started shopping for next year, with a trip to the Importers Warehouse sale last weekend.

· Also had end of year gathering on Saturday night.
7.6 BASC  - Laurelle Knight

· WE are happy to announce that we have employed Eunice Yates as the new Centre Director for 2014. Eunice comes with a wealth of knowledge in the industry and a strong passion for OOSH. Eunice starts 6th January 2014

· Currently handing out 2014 enrolment packages and organising places for 2014

· Staffing Restructure – just finalising at the moment, working very hard, it will provide some more permanency to the positions higher in the structure.

· Lisa wanted to say thankyou to all people on BASC committee and P&C and school community and all the support received. 

· P&C thanked all for what Lisa has done at BASC.
7.7 Fundraising General – Dana Logiudice

· Dads Burger Day/Mufti Day – Charity day rather than to P&C as not needed, with a Christmas theme.

· 10 entertainment books bought so we can get $13 per book

· Parents/kids mentioned play equipment in the surveys – maybe look at next year, look at less expensive options.

· Like to Thank P&C and sub committees for all their work.

7.8 Band  - Jane Pines

· Thanks to Juliette Kelly for all her work in Band

· AGM held – Warwick Edwards and Jane co-convenors, 6 new committee members. Lot of change over in positions, new parents coming through. 

· Finances- fundraising good, cash flow good, finalising instrument purchases. $2500 fundraising targets

· Band Christmas party on Sunday – recognise yr6 students who have been in band and mentor program.

· Presentation to Juliette 

· Band awards – for presentation days

· Finished recruiting for training band for 2014 about 34 kids

· Funk Band offers made

· Some year 6 got to rehearse with Pennant Hills High School, before they start there next year.
8.0 Agenda Items
9.0 General Business
10.0 Closing – 9:07pm
11.0 Next Meeting – 7.30pm, Tuesday 11th February 2014, followed by the AGM
